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       LUDLOW SIDE HILL CRONCHERS 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

 

 

The 3/20/10 meeting of the Ludlow Side Hill Cronchers Snowmobile Club was called to 

order by President Murphy at 6:45 PM with 8 members present. The meeting was held at 

Brett Sanderson’s. 

 

There was not a quorum so no official action can be taken. 

 

It was the consensus of those present that the minutes of the 2-20-10 meeting were acceptable 

with the corrected spelling of Brett Sanderson’s last name. 

 

The financial report was not available as the treasurer was out of town. President Murphy 

reported that to assure we are in compliance with a federal tax regulations we will be hiring 

an accountant to do our annual tax report. 

 

All correspondence was read and discussed.  

 

Trails: 

President Murphy reported that we had 19 safety lights left and a total of 37 were sold. Gary 

Dockum will store the lights until next season. 

 

President Murphy reported that Ron Bixby has access to high school students to do trail sign 

work as they have to volunteer a certain amount of hours to the community as part of their 

educational requirements. President Murphy will advise the trail masters to contact Ron when 

they need assistance. 

 

To date the following are trail projects scheduled for next year: 

 Greenberg property trail re-route 

 Lake Rescue access trail 

 Bridge re-decking of the twin bridges near US 100 South on Trail 127 

North Hill Cross Road re-route to remove trail from road (Angie Benson will talk to 

the Gomes family about permission to use their property for this project) 

 

Groomer: 

President Murphy has obtained quotations from Tucker and Piston Bully for a new groomer. 

The good and bad points of each unit were reviewed. This item will be on next months 

agenda for a vote to pursue the purchase of a new groomer. Application must be made to 

VAST for a grant by June 1st. 

 

Brett Sanderson has scheduled a work party for Thursday, March 25th at 6:00 PM at his 

garage to work on the groomer. It will be prepared for summer storage or trading in 

depending on the vote in April. 
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Unfinished Business 

There has been no report of progress on the Ancient Roads from the committee members.  

 

There was no report from the Activities Committee. 

 

The final report of the membership committee for this season was given. 

 

New Business 

 

President Murphy gave a report on recent activities of the Windsor County Snowmobile 

Club. 

 

Michelle Doyle, chairperson of the poker run, sent her thanks for all that helped and 

participated. The event was deemed a success.  

 

The Annual Golf Tournament fundraiser is scheduled for June 17th and the starting time will 

be 8:30 AM. Help is needed in soliciting sponsors; please contact Missy Waysville if you are 

willing to help. 

 

The next meeting will be held on April 17th at Sams Restaurant. 

 

The meeting was completed at 7:20 PM 


